West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
July 18, 2023
Members Present: Clay Hungate, Anthony Foster, Jordan Smith, Caroline Rochelle, John Karnes
Members Absent: Susan Neyman, Darrin Byrum
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director
Meeting called to session: 6:03
Public Forum: Grace Morales was in attendance and spoke to the Committee. She commended the Committee for the great job they are doing with the parks. She asked about the possibility of adding shade over the playground equipment at the Community Center.  
June Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the June minutes. 
Financials – June: The committee reviewed and approved June financials. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: Committee will meet in September. Date and time TBD.
Park Updates: The Director talked about projects and maintenance that will be done in the parks this summer. Flag Football signups will start in August.
2023 Baseball\Softball: The Director gave updates on the baseball\softball season, including the end of season tournaments.
New Business: 

Independence Day Celebration 2024: The Committee discussed the 2023 event and how to improve on the event for 2024. Moving away from providing free food and parking were the main issues discussed. The Director will research food trucks as an option to provide food. The Committee will continue to prepare for and make decisions on the event, with a deadline at the end of the year to have a date set and a plan for food.
Stage\Restrooms: The Director presented a new design plan for the stage. The plan would be to build or buy a mobile stage. The stage would be set up in a fixed location with power and restrooms nearby but could be transported. This would allow the stage to be utilized for different events throughout the city and the parks system. The committee discussed the vision for the stage and if a mobile stage fits that vision. They also discussed the cost and other pros and cons of a mobile stage. The Director will get more information on cost and design and the Committee will make a final decision at the September meeting.  
Other Business: John asked about the status of the dog park that was discussed a few years ago. The Director stated nothing had been done on the dog park since our discussions, but we could revisit the project. John also asked about replacing the scoreboard on field #2 because we have had so much trouble with it operating properly over the last few years. The Director said he was working with the high school coaches to procure sponsorships for a new scoreboard and possibly a new scoreboard on field #4 if enough money was received. The existing scoreboard on #4 could be moved to field #1. This plan would allow for the replacement of the two oldest boards. If we can replace two scoreboards, all scoreboards would be LED, which are more energy efficient and require less maintenance.     
Adjourn: 7:19 pm
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